President’s Report – AGM 2008
This has been a difficult year for me, with the early part dominated by reactions to the Benton Report and the later months marked by the resignations first of Donna Officer as International Director (Junior) and then of Stephen Hilton as Executive Director / General Secretary.

Still, as the directors’ and officers’ reports show, it has largely been business as usual for most of our members, and for chess in Scotland. Club competitions have taken place, Leagues have run their course, and Congresses and other open tournaments have been held.
And the reason chess players have so many opportunities to play competitive chess in Scotland is that there are people out there who take the trouble to run clubs and to organise events. It is these people (some of whom are also officials of national bodies, though most are not) that we should thank for ensuring that chess remains vigorously alive in our country.
It is fitting, therefore, that two of the President’s Awards for 2008 will be presented to people who have been active for many years in running a club or organising local competitions: Tom Brisbane, treasurer of East Kilbride Chess Club, and Tom Lawson, organiser of schools’ tournaments in the Borders. (The awards have been purchased and engraved, but I haven’t yet arranged an opportunity to present them.)
The final President’s Award for 2008 will go to Alex Bisset, for his development work in recent years on Chess Scotland’s grading system – the most important, most visible and (I think) most appreciated service we provide to chess players in Scotland.

I would like to thank all the directors and paid officials of Chess Scotland for the work they have done over the past year. In particular, I want to express my appreciation for the efforts of the directors who are not seeking re-election this year: Jeremy Hughes, Craig Pritchett, Donna Officer and Stephen Hilton. They all put in long hours on behalf of our members, at considerable expense to themselves and with no expectation of reward other than the satisfaction of achieving something that would benefit chess in Scotland.
Thanks also to Peter and Anne Woods for filling the International Director (Junior) post for the past three months, and to Robbie Coleman who stepped down as joint editor of Scottish Chess after the April 2008 issue.
At the start of this report, I described the past year as difficult. So how do I see the coming year? I see it as a year of hope and excitement:

· it looks as though Chess Scotland will have a full board of directors for the first time I can remember;

· it’s an Olympiad year, and we’re sending our strongest possible team;

· there is a real chance that the Scottish Championships, to be held in Edinburgh in July 2009, will be a high-profile, top-class event – and a big success;
· the Glorney Cup and its associated events will be held in Scotland in 2009 (as long as we can find a venue); our boys came within half a point of winning the Glorney this year – next year, with home advantage, who knows?
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